A Norwegian Plea for Minimum Income

Four cities, four weeks. Hundreds of volunteers and one aim. The EY2010 focus weeks in Norwegian major cities have brought the attention of the media, politicians and voters to the poverty and social exclusion in a wealthy and egalitarian nation.

“We could rid ourselves of 70 percent of the economic poverty in Norway if we had a guaranteed minimum income for everyone”, says Vigdis von Ely, National Chairperson of the Welfare Alliance and EAPN Norway. Representing 50,000 members from across the country, the Welfare Alliance never loses an opportunity to spread this particular message. In close co-operation with the National Institute of Consumer Research, the Welfare Alliance has travelled the country telling people everywhere how much money it takes to live a modest life.  Because there are no good reasons for Norway to leave any of its citizens behind with less.

With EAPN Director Fintan Farrell and the Minister of Labour seated on the first row, participation on the EY2010 International Day in Oslo was all but modest. Neither was the enthusiasm shared by representatives from NGOs and government bodies involved in the fight against poverty and social exclusion.

In Bergen, the same message was broadcast. Numerous scholars lent their authority to the cause during a full day of lectures and debates at Bergen University College. The event was followed by a parade and a gathering at the town square, with speakers from local government, NGOs and the street. 

The main regional newspaper concluded its coverage of the focus week in Trondheim with an editorial urging people to wake up.  The fight against poverty is so important, said the newspaper, that the people of Norway need to pursue knowledge about it. And to put pressure on the politicians that are in a position to act.

When the tour of Norwegian cities reached the arctic city of Tromsø, it was to hand the microphone to those who know what poverty feels like. The Welfare Alliance chose inside City Hall as the arena for its exhibition and open mic event. “Be quiet, I’ve got something to say!” was the headline in Tromsø. A lot was said at City Hall. Plenty were listening. Now it’s time for action.

The focus weeks represent only one out of a total of 24 co-financed Norwegian EY2010 projects.
